CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Meeting held on the 6th January 2022, at 7.30 using Zoom

Present:
 Cllrs:  Neil Prior (Chair), Becky Annis, Katy Jenkins, Anthony Daniel, Rob Smith, 
                                  Brigit Thurstan, Chris Prior
In attendance:  Nicola Gandy – PCNPA, David Popplewell, Nia Jenkins, Clerk – Vanessa Walker
Apologies:        Clls: J Morgan, Paul Raymond


1. Attendance at meeting by Nicola Gandy and David Popplewell to discuss the current consultation by the Welsh Government on planning legislation and policy for second homes and holiday lets. 
David Popplewell from Pembs County Council explained that the proposal is for the current Planning Use Orders to be split into separate classes and the General Development Order modified to allow a change of use which would not require planning permission just an Article 4 Directive..    Research will be needed to establish localities with concentrations of second homes and holiday lets so that informed decisions can be made.   His concern is that it will be secondary legislation, not primary (Act of Parliament).  Assessing usage may be difficult – what is the change in the type of activity that triggers the material change of use|?  There may be financial implications for the Local Authority as fees may not be payable for movement between the classes.  A register of holiday properties and/or second homes may be required for enforcement purposes. Mr. Popplewell offered to provide further clarification if required.
Nicola Gandy from the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority welcomed the fact that something is being done by Welsh Government to address the issues and problems that have built up over a period of time around second homes and short term holiday lets.  The PCNPA will also have resource implications as planning permissions will not be charged for in the same way as at present.  Apparently, the Welsh Government may pilot the new legislation in North Wales.  Similarly, there will be enforcement issues with monitoring use and number of days being let.  Scotland have taken a different much clearer approach and the PCNPA are lobbying the Welsh Government to use the same.  Local Authorities will have to work together to avoid unintended consequences of the change of use, eg change in property prices and a two tier house pricing system of properties that can be second homes and properties that cannot.  Ms Gandy offered to share the relevant PCNPA Planning Report when it has been prepared.
The Community Council will submit its response to the consultation at its February meeting.  

2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 2nd December, 2021, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Katy Jenkins, seconded by Cllr. Neil Prior.
3. Matters Arising.
· New noticeboard – a letter has been sent to The Ship, Trefin but there has been no response.   Cllr. Katy Jenkins will message on Facebook.
· New defibrillator for Llanrhian village.  A new machine and cabinet has been donated and delivered by the St. Davids First Responders.      The fundraising page is still active so it is proposed to put the donated one into Llanrhian and use the fundraised monies to replace the Croesgoch one which is ailing.   Cllr. Rob Smith will oversee both installations and Cllr. Neil Prior offered to help if required.  The Clerk was asked to order a new Zoll defib and cabinet,     A decision will need to be made about the iPad when it is taken out at Croesgoch.
· Balance of JustGiving fundraising page - £1420.(less fees).
· Together for Change funding have been awarded funding of £60,000 for a 6 month study of community wellbeing across the St. Davids peninsular.  More information to come.




4. Planning

PCNPA
            NP/21/0766/S73:  Cwrtyryscaw, Llanrhian, Haverfordwest, SA62 5BE – Variation      

            of Condition 1 of NP/17/0414/FUL to allow additional 2 years to 31st August 2024.


Responded by email – no adverse comments.
	


5. Finance 
Payments requested:    
Ysgol Cynunedol Croesgoch - £60.00 




Croesgoch Farm Stores - £18.34





Connected Communities Link Officer - £720

Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith, seconded by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan.

  
Financial information:  

Balance of current a/c - £6411.28


Balance of Chapel Hall fund - £2783.93
 
      6.   i)   Correspondence           
a)  Email from Cllr. Brigit Thurstan re Anti Litter Group activities received.
b)  Connected Communities Project – application form from Delyth Jenkins received.

c)   Email from Victoria Jones re old defib in Croesgoch received.

d)   Planned Care Innovation Project – information received.
e)   One Voice Wales – training schedule Jan/Feb received.

f)    Welsh Government – budget 2022/23.

g)   Welsh Government – Council Clerk’s qualifications received.  The Clerk offered to research the  

       implications of taking the recommended CiLCA qualification which would enable Llanrhian 

       Community Council to  become a "competent council".
h)   Welsh Government – Councillor remuneration and citizen engagement received.

ii)   Consultations
a) WG – consultation on planning and policies for second homes and short term holiday lets –  end date 23rd February, 2022.
b) WG – consultation on draft guidance to support town and community councils – end date 17th March, 2022.   For March meeting.
iii)   Newsletters
a)   Community Newsletter – C Cllr. Neil Prior.

b)   Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Newsletter.

      7.  Llanrhian Connected Community Project 
           The new project will be a continuation of the existing Connected Communities Projet with an 

increased number of paid hours, enough for two posts.  There had been an application from Delyth Jenkins (who has been working as a volunteer for the Connected Community Project) for one of the positions   and Cllr. Neil Prior proposed to retain Nia Jenkins and increase her hours to 4.5 days a month to fill the second post.   Delyth would be appointed for 1.5 days a month and they would both be Community Link Officers on the same remuneration.    Seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.   There was unanimous agreement from the other Councillors present..


6. Playpark

Cllr. Katy Jenkins suggested a volunteer day to clear, clean and paint.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan suggested applying for the New Outdoor Connections Fund through PAVS.  The new PACT project could be used to try and access the funding.  Cllrs: Katy Jenkins, Becky Annis and Brigit Thurstan would form the basis of a new working group and the Clerk was asked to send round the quote from G T  Murphy to all Councillors as this could be an affordable start to the proposed renovation.  





7. Precept Request for 2022.
Councillors discussed raising the Precept to £6,000 and agreed unanimously to the increase.  Proposed by Cllr Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior. 
8. Future of Chapel Hall Fund

This fund has been accrued over several years with contributions from both the Community Council and the GTI to provide monies to refurbish the Village Hall when the existing lease with the Church of Wales expired.   An agreement was signed between the Community Council and the GTI that any money left over would be shared equally.    As it happened, when the original lease expired three years ago there was no need to spend any money on refurbishment and the total sum of £2,783.93 is still being held by Community Council.   Cllr. Anthony Daniel explained that it is not yet clear what will happen to the Hall when the new  lease between GTI and the Church of Wales finishes in two years time     There are now some minor repairs that are needed which could be paid for out of this account and  Cllr.Brigit Thurstan proposed that the GTI and Llanrhian Community Council share the fund equally once the repairs have been made.  The Community Council's share could then be used to fund the Playpark renovations.   Cllr. Anthony Daniel offered to ask the GTI if it will collaborate with LCC on tidying up the playpark and put its share of the monies into this project.   He would take it to the forthcoming GTI AGM for a decision.. Seconded by Cllr. Neil Prior.


9. Public Toilet
Phil Owen has confirmed that he does not wish to carry on overseeing the public toilet next year.   The post would need to be re-advertised.

10. Anti Litter Group
Equipment has been made available for litter picking through CaruCymru.   The group is liaising with Eco Dewi.   A good time was had at the Abereiddi beach pick where many bags of beach litter were collected.  The Coastal Path, Trefin village and the back roads are going to be covered by volunteers.   There may be another beach pick at Abercastle soon and the group is hoping to work with the School in the Spring and Summer.
     
11. Social Media
Facebook 444 likes, posts 12, reach 803, engagements 228.

Twitter:  followers 173,  followed 87.



Signed …………………………………..


Dated   …………………………………..

